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 District 5M3 Service Project 

Blankets for Childhood Cancer 
WE NEED YOUR HELP!!! 

1. Cash Donation to purchase blanket kits 

2.  Help tie blankets at the 2021 Convention 

Make checks payable to: District 5M3 Lions.  

Blanket Project in memo 

Mail to: Denise Nelson District Treasurer  
405 South Street  Morgan, MN 56266 

 

Questions: 
Call: Diana Kuehl at 507.847.3126 

Or 
DG Don Kuehl 507.841.4917 

DG Don and Lion 
Diana Kuehl  
show the blanket 
that was up for  
raffle during Mid-

Winter Conven-
tion at the Cabinet 
meeting. 

District Leadership team ties a  
blanket for the new District  
Childhood Cancer Project. 

http://www.lionsmd5m.org
http://www.e-district.org/sites/5m3/
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Above: Lions Joel and Doreen Poppe received the MN Lions 
Diabetes Foundation’s “Dream Catcher Award”. Lions Joel 
and Doreen are members of the Lakefield Lions Club, where 
they are President and Secretary. It is because of the generous 
donations by the Lakefield Lions Club to the MN Lions Dia-
betes Foundation that their club was able to honor Lions Joel 
and Doreen for all they’ve done for their club. Picured L to R, 
Lion Doreen Poppe, Lion Joel Posse, MLDF Trustee Lion 
Bob Schirlinger and DG Don Kuehl. 

Ninja warriors use their super powers and stealth to con-
trol chaos at the convention. 

DG Don Kuehl 
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ID Larry Edwards 

ID Larry Edwards, Hall of Fame Inductee 

Bob Schirlinger and DG Don Kuehl Tail Twister Lion Galen 

Engholm 

Peace Poster winner Ming Ling 

and Chairperson Lion Deb Rasset  

SMSU Choir 

More convention photos to come in April Newsletter! 
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Greetings Lions of 5M3, 
  

As I’m writing this on Sunday evening I’m reflecting on the Mid-Winter Con-
vention that was just wrapped up.  Some thoughts that come to mind;  AWESOME, GREAT PRESENTA-
TIONS, FOOD, FUN, FELLOWSHIP WITH OTHER LIONS IN AND OUTSIDE OUR DIS-

TRICT !!!!!  Every convention gives us an opportunity to renew friendships, visit with other clubs, learn about service projects, 
and discuss ways we can all continue to serve our communities, district, state, and country.  You need to know that the DG does 
not and cannot put this together on their own.  I am lucky to have a great core group of individuals willing to step up and serve in 
any capacity to put this convention on.  To those that worked to make this a great time I can only say “THANK-YOU, you suc-
ceeded in making this a great weekend. 
  

As of this writing we do NOT have anyone that has stepped up to be our district 2VDG.  We need someone (YOU) to be that per-
son (LEADER), to step up and say yes.  It’s important to start early to accomplish the training over the next couple of years. Please 
contact me if you would like additional information on this leadership role in 5M3.  It goes fast, it’s fun, it’s a learning experience, 
and it’s important to have the position filled in our district.  
  

At the Cabinet meeting on Friday afternoon, a District-wide service project was approved.  It’s a service project for Childhood 
Cancer AND the great part is that every club in the District can participate!!!  First, most clubs do a great job with service projects 
for Diabetes, Hearing, Vision, and Environment BUT most clubs don’t have a project for Childhood Cancer.  Why not, it’s be-
cause it’s difficult to know what to do.  This project will fill that square.  We are asking clubs for a monetary donation (sent to our 
District Treasurer and will be held in a restricted Childhood Cancer fund) then those dollars will be used to purchase fleece blanket 
kits.  These in turn will be assembled at our 2021 Mid-Winter Convention in  Fairmont by Lion members of 5M3 during the con-
vention.  The completed blankets will be donated to the Sioux Falls Children Hospital, Pediatric Cancer ward.  We are asking that 
all clubs in our district support this project as it is a great and easy way to help serve others dealing with Childhood Cancer.  Ques-
tions, please let me know.  More information can be and will be found in this newsletter….. 
  

There are seven (7) clubs that have not scheduled a Governor’s visit yet.  Please give me a call so we can discuss open dates.  We 
would really enjoy visiting your club and talking to you about what is happening in 5M3 and MD5M.  Here are a  couple of items 
that you need to consider attending for great Lions training and information.  The first is March 21st; Minnesota Lions Diabetes 
Foundation Research Update.  It’s held at the U of M and reservations are required.  You can RSVP on line at www.rsvp.umn.edu/
Lions2020 .  Great program. The next opportunity is March 28th, Lions Northern Pride, held at the Best Western Plus Hotel, St. 
Cloud, MN. This is a one day event where you have the ability to choose from 36 different seminars during the day.  You will 
probably only be able to attend six, but a great way to learn.  You can register online at www.eventbrite.com/e/NPLF-2020-

registration ...... 

 Officer training for ALL Presidents, Vice Presidents, Secretaries, Treasurer’s AND Zone Chairs will start in April.  The first train-
ing will be held in Windom at the BARC center on April 19th, starting at 2:00 PM and running till 4:00 PM.  The second training is 
scheduled for April 26th, at the Marshall High School, again starting at 2:00 and running till 4.  Now, even if you’ve been a officer 
for the past 2 plus years, if you HAVE NOT attended in the past you need to this year.  Changes have been made to the reporting 
of your club activities.  Don’t be that person that complains about the system and yet doesn’t take the time to get the training to 
learn….Another reason to get your elections done prior to April and it will help DGE David Janssen get a jump on his year as  
District Governor. 
  

Our MD5M convention will be held in Rochester, MN, this year.  It’s close so a good reason to consider attending.  The dates are 
May 1st through the 3rd.  Registration is now open.  There is additional information in this newsletter on how to register.  It again 
will be a great learning opportunity.  If you can’t spend the weekend, look at the schedule and come over for a day…. 
  

Congratulations to Lion Robert Schirlinger, New Ulm Lions Club, as our Hall of Fame nominee for 5M3.  If you know Lion Bob 
this is a well-deserved honor.  He is very active in his club service projects, is the 5M3 Webmaster, and serves on the Minnesota 
Lions Diabetes Foundation (just to name a few projects he is involved in)…. 
  

Okay Lions, keep doing what you do best and that’s serving in your communities.  Just a quick update on service work; as of the 
end of January, District 5M3 has served over 23,400 people this year.  That’s with only 14 clubs reporting service projects.  I  
wonder just how different that would be if we could get just 50% of our clubs reporting….Did you know that on MyLion you can 
report past activities along with activities for the current month?  The process has gotten better, if you haven’t tried it for a while 
now would be a good time prior to the end of this Lion’s year (June 2020)…. 
  

Till next month continue to “Take Off to Serve”.  I appreciate your efforts and thank-you for all you do, 
  

DG Don 

http://www.rsvp.umn.edu/Lions2020
http://www.rsvp.umn.edu/Lions2020
http://www.eventbrite.com/e/NPLF-2020-registration
http://www.eventbrite.com/e/NPLF-2020-registration
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District 5M3         
Newsletter Submissions: 

LIONS5M3@hotmail.com 

District Governor:          

Lion Don Kuehl            

141 Second Ave          

Jackson  MN 56143        

507-847-3126  

ddkuehl@msn.com 

 

1st VDGE: 

Lion David Janssen       

105 Swanson Dr         

Sherburn MN 56171     

507-236-2480 

davidjanssen1947@hotmail.com 

 

2nd VDGE:                     

Lion Gordon Mulder  

1631 175th St        

Luverne MN 56156   

507-283-2861 

gordonmulder@yahoo.com 

Secretary:                      

 Lion Diana Kuehl         

141 Second Ave          

Jackson  MN 56143        

507-847-3126              

DianaKuehl5@gmail.com  

 

Treasurer/Dist Admin.:                    

Lion Denise Nelson      

405 S Street                  

Morgan  MN 56266      

507-227-1712                

dlnelson0714@hotmail.com 

 

 

 
 

   I just returned from 5M3 mid-winter convention that was held at Mar-
shall over the weekend. We have a new DGE, which is David Janssen 
from the Sherburn Lions Club. We also have a new 1 VDGE which is 
Gordon Mulder from the Luverne Lions Club. It was a fun-filled week-

end with a lot of laughter, learning, and a few tender moments with some tears were 
seen. Speakers on Global Action Team, Vision/Color Blindness, Childhood Cancer and 
Leader Dog. Great life experiences were shared by the presenters. Great speaker by the 
father of a child who has Diabetes. It was a heart-warming story of how the child has had 
a rough time growing up and how modern technology has made his life a little easier. 
Business meeting was held in the afternoon and the main item was the Mid-Winter Con-
vention for the year 2022, which will be back in Marshall. The 2021 convention will be 
held in Fairmont. International Director Larry Edwards gave a nice speech on Lions and 
what is happening. We had an interesting speaker Sunday morning. It was down to earth 
with a lot of humor built in. The main thing that I would like to say, it was a memorable 
convention and more members should be there. Thanks to the convention committee for 
the hard work and planning to make it happen. 
   I went to the Q-center in Chicago in mid Feb. for DG training. There were about 900 
1VDG there to take part in the training and they came from all over. We had 11 different 
countries in our classroom and they spoke very good English. It was 3 days of very worth-
while training. I have a week of training in Roseville about goal setting and delivering a 
speech. 
   We are still looking for a second vice District Governor. Any questions, please contact 
DG Don or me. It would nice to get that position filled soon. 
Officers Training is coming up in April. It will take place in Windom at the BARC Center 
on April 19, 2-4 pm and Marshall on April 26 from 2 to 4 pm at the high school. 
It is for Presidents, Vice Presidents, Secretaries, Treasurers, and Zone chairs. This will 
help you in administration of duties. I think everyone needs to help club service reporting. 
That will be one of my goals for the upcoming year, so help me out. 
   Northern Pride is coming in St. Cloud on the 28 of March at Rivers Edge Convention 
Center. There are 36 different seminars to pick from that day. Choose the 6 that would  
appeal to you. This a great opportunity to learn something new. That is all I have for now. 
Thanks for your service 

DGE David J. 

 

 

From the desk of 2VDG Gordon Mulder, a look back, a look forward. 
The day after our mid-winter convention closed.  I am now officially a 
1VDGE.  The situation is getting a little more scarier, a little more realis-
tic, a little more ……something. 
If you missed the convention, you really need to consider going next year.   If you were 
there, then you know it was really a good one.  The memorial service was moving.  The 
speakers were wonderful.  The stories they shared were emotional and at times heart 
wrenching.  The comradery was great.  The friendships started and renewed.  For the most 
part—a big happy family reunion.   
We were challenged on membership.  The need to continue to get new members, to contin-
ue our mission of service.  New members equate to new ideas, new service opportunities 
and new modes of opperanda. 
The emotional stories of unfair life situations of blindness and diabetes.  And how those 
situations can not and do not stop people, of all ages, to carry on.  Demonstrating the un-
stoppable, indomitable determination of the human spirit. 
The Sunday morning speaker left us laughing with insight to the human specter and an  
admonition to realize that we are responsible for our own situation in life. 
Remember, it is a great day to be a Lion.  Serve with pride, with the pride. 

Call DGE Don Kuehl  

for details  

507-847-3126  

ddkuehl@msn.com 

mailto:ddkuehl@msn.com
mailto:davidjanssen1947@hotmail.com
mailto:gordonmulder@yahoo.com
mailto:dlnelson0714@hotmail.com
mailto:ddkuehl@msn.com
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Camp Confidence       $   801.15 

Can Do Canines        $3,111.28 

MN Lions Diabetes Foundation   $7,699.69 

MN Lions Hearing Foundation    $4,931.79 

KidSight Foundation      $2,101.27 

Lions Gift of Sight       $5,778.65 

Leader Dogs for the Blind     $3,510.37 

LCIF           $3,652.00 

Project New Hope       $1,815.51 

Quest, Youth Outreach, Peace Poster $   684.00 

Special Olympics       $   655.00 

True Friends         $1,445.78 

Youth Exchange/Camp Spicer    $   555.00 

Diabetes Assistance Initiative    $2,433.59 

Blanket Fund         $   400.00 

Childhood Cancer $   400.00 

  Sub-Total                $39,975.08 

 

Convention Tail Twisting     $    466.54* 

Convention Raffle Room     $ 1,112.00* 

  Total Yearly Donations         $41,553.62 

 

*Donations were equally split between MN Diabetes Foundation and LCIF 

 

Thank You to all the Lions Clubs of 5M3 who donated to our yearly  

Parade of Green. 
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BINGO NIGHT 

Sponsored by the Wabasso Lions 

Wednesday, March 4, 2020 

Beginning at 6:30 pm 

At the 

Wabasso Community Center 

$1 per card per game: 30% payout 

Final 3 games $2 per card: 50% payout 

Proceeds go to support the Wabasso Lions’ Angel Fund 

Enjoy a night of bingo and help support fellow  

community members! 

 

 WABASSO LIONS 

    ANNUAL SPRING    

     BREAKFAST     
    Sunday, March 8, 2020 

Serving 9:30-12:30 pm 

  Scrambled eggs, sausage, rolls, toast,  

      juice & coffee      

    Wabasso Community Center 

REMINDER:  

Articles for newsletter are 

due the 20th of the month! 
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SUNDAY, APRIL 19 - 2:00 TO 4:00  

   BARC CENTER WINDOM 
 

SUNDAY, APRIL 26 - 2:00 TO 4:00  

   HIGH SCHOOL IN MARSHALL 
 

THIS IS FOR PRESIDENTS, VICE PRESI-

DENTS, SECRETARYS, TREASURERS AND 

ZONE CHAIRS. FOR ALL NEW  

OFFICERS AND TO ANY THAT WANT TO  

REVIEW THE TRAINING. 
 

PLEASE LET 1VDG DAVID KNOW IF YOU 

WILL BE ATTENDING. 
 

davidjanssen1947@hotmail.com 

Dec 31, 2018……….... 1,161      

Jan 31, 2020………….…...1,129       

YTD Members Added:  ……... 41 
YTD Members Dropped: …… 46    

Net Loss/Gain: -5 

38 clubs 

Retention is the key to keeping your member-
ship numbers.  You cannot run your programs 
without your members.  Talk to them, see 
what keeps them and what makes them leave.  
Meet their needs. 
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UPCOMING CLUB VISITS/MEETINGS: 
         

Mar 6-8, COG Meeting, Roseville, MN 
Mar 11th, Windom Lions Club visit 
Mar 16th, Granite Falls Lions Club visit 
Mar 17th, Clarkfield Lions Club visit 
Mar 17-28th, Northern Pride at St. Cloud, MN 
Apr 17-18th, GAT Training 
Apr 19th, 5M3 Officer Training, Windom - 
BARC 
Apr 26th, 5M3 Officer Training, Marshall High 

School 

Apr 30-May 3rd, MD5M Convention, Rochester 

SLEEPY EYE LIONS 

New members in Sleepy Eye Club!  

 

L to R: Lion Russ Sorenson-sponsor, Lion 
Craig Fischer-new member, Lion Connie 
Knutson-new member, Lion Mike Petersen
-stand-in sponsor for Lion Ron Petersen, 
President Lion Thomas Goetz. 

MN Lions Diabetes Foundation Visits 

MLDF Trustees Lion Bob Schirlinger and PDG 
John Myers visited the Truman Lions Club on 
February 3, 2020. They, along with future 
MLDF Trustee, PDG Dan Jones, visited the 
Sherburn Lions Club on February 24th. Lion 
Bob visited the Lucan Lions Club on February 
13th. Lion Bob gave a video and power point 
presentation on diabetes showing the cause and 
effects of diabetes and offered hope for a Cure 
in the future at each presentation. Pictured to 
the right  are Lion Bob Schirlinger and Presi-
dent of the Lucan Lions Club, Joel Weidemann. 

TRUMAN LIONS  
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The Lions Year runs from July 1 to June 30, but your new officer 

listing NEEDS TO BE SENT TO LCI  BY MAY 1. 

TO DO LIST: 

• Hold your club elections 

• Secretary, enter clubs PU-101’s into LCI—this is how officers get listed in new 

directory and receive needed information from LCI. 

• List e-mail addresses for Officers in PU-101 so they receive 

newsletter. 

• Have new officers attend Officer Training (dates are  below) 

• July 1st, new officers begin their year (or more) of service. 
 

                                                        

 

 

 

 

 All is well at CDC. We have had great results on our fundraisers. 

Give to the max day was great as well as our woo-fa-roo. We held our Fetching Ball 

Gala on February at the Raintree DSHotel and was a great success. We had 3794 

individuals that donated to support our programs. What a great help they have been! 

Let’s see if we can continue at this pace and continue to help those who are on the 

waiting list for assistance Dogs. 

 Last year we graduated 51 teams. We are having our spring graduation on the 29th of 

February with another 15 teams. We have another 22 dogs that are in for final 

training. I hope to see you at the Midwinter and want to thank you in advance for your 

generous donation to Can-Do-Canines in the PARADE OF GREEN. I WILL GIVE YOU 

SOME FIGURES NEXT MONTH. Thanks again 

As always if you are in need of a program Please give me a call. 

Lion Galen 

Chair for Can-Do-Canines 

507-920-7129 
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3rd Wed; 6:00 pm      
Community Center   
Lion Andy Simon, Pres. 

3rd Tues; 6:30 p.m.   
Hadley Community Ctr 

Lion Al Husfeldt, Pres. 

1 & 3 Mon; 6:30 p.m.   
AM Legion                

Lion Teresa Rossow, Pres. 

1st Mon; 6:30 p.m.    
Vesta Café                       

Lion Jim Penske, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 6:30 p.m.   
Trolley’s Bar & Grill                      
Lion Todd Trudel, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 6:30 p.m.    
Fulda Sr Citizens Ctr 
Lion Mike Peterson, Pres. 

1st Mon; 6 p.m.    
Church of Christ      

Lion David Petersen, Pres. 

2nd Thurs; 6 p.m.     
St. Pauls Church Hall 

Lion Greg Hansen, Pres. 

1/2 Thurs; 6:15 p.m.    
Turner Halle             

Lion Jean Nielsen, Pres. 

2/4 Tues; 6 p.m.      
Bello Cucina’s  

Lion Jackie Meyer, Pres. 

2nd Mon; 6 p.m.    
Multi-Purpose Bldg Lion 

Lion Joel Poppe, Pres. 

2/4 Wed; 6:30 p.m.    
Jack Slades              

Lion John Holt, Pres. 

2nd Thur; 7 p.m.    
Knotts Corner          

Lion Joel Weidemann, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 7 p.m.     
Senior Center          

Lion Darren Peters, Pres. 

1st Wed; 6:00 pm      
Eagles Club #320        

701 1st Ave S St. James 
Lion Joseph McCabe, Pres. 

4th Mon; 6:30 p.m.     
Lions Community Ctr 
Lion Galen Engholm, Pres. 

4th Tues; 6:30 p.m.    
Lake Wilson Legion 
Lion Jack VanEck, Pres. 

1st Thurs; 6:30 p.m.    
Jeffers City Hall       
Lion Ron Knoll, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 6 p.m.      
Pizza Ranch            

Lion Tony Rosener, Pres. 

3rd Tues; 7 a.m.    
Friendship Café        

Lion Douglas Clevenger, Pres. 

2nd Thurs; 6:30 pm     
American Legion      

Lion Gilbert Anderson, Pres. 

 

Bringing the District news to you! 
If your  Club is not listed, be sure to send in $40.00 to  

District Treasurer, Denise Nelson at 405 S St, Morgan MN 56266.   
Memo line: Newsletter Sponsor.   

NOTE: Clubs can sponsor more than one time! 

 

2nd Wed; 6:30 pm 
Hadley Community Ctr 

Lioness Deb Helmke, Pres. 

2nd Mon; 6:00 p.m.    
Comfrey Comm Ctr 
Lion Martha Fredin, Pres. 

1st Tues; 6:05 p.m.      
Railway Bar & Grill   
Lion Thomas Goetz, Pres. 

2nd Mon; 6:30 p.m.    
PK Egan’s  

Lion Gene Bies, Pres. 

 

  

2nd Mon; 6:30 p.m.   
Multi-Purpose Center   

Lion George Erbes, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 7 p.m.    
Stonewall Bar & Grill 

Lion Bob Quissell, Pres. 


